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Box Tops Wanted! 
Please send in your box tops to your child’s homeroom teacher 
with their teacher’s name labeled on the bag. 

Holiday Band Concert 
You are invited to attend the Holiday Band Concert 
hosted by Chatfield’s middle school and fifth grade band 
on Thursday, December 6 at 6:30 p.m. 

Skyward 
Please check Skyward weekly to stay current with your 
child’s progress in all academic subjects. ​Please make 
sure to check to see if your child has any missing 
assignments. ​​We appreciate your support! 

Ned’s Pretzels Fundraiser 
The fundraiser ends this Friday. Please return order 
forms and money by Friday, November 30. Checks 
should be made payable to Chatfield School. 

PIE Meeting & Holiday Shop 
The next PIE meeting is scheduled for Tuesday, 
December 11 at 6 p.m. Parents, please consider 
attending to help set-up the Holiday Shop a Chatfield PIE 
fundraising event. The shop will be open Dec. 12 and 13. 
If you are unable to help with set-up, but are able to help 
during shopping hours, please sign-up to help! A sign-up 
genius was emailed to you by Mr. Kraly. 

Treat Street, Sixth Grade Breakfast and 
Polar Palace Skating Trip 
Wednesday, December 19:​​ Baked goods will be 
needed and appreciated for Chatfield’s annual Christmas 
Treat Street. In the morning prior to our trip to the Polar 
Palace, we will host a sixth grade breakfast in the 
Willows. Please consider signing-up through the sign-up 
genius 
(​https://www.signupgenius.com/go/409094fa5a82aa13-c
hristmas​) to donate your time or an item needed to make 
our breakfast successful! Also, all middle school students 
will be invited to attend a field study  to the Polar Palace 
for ice skating.  A permission slip will go home this week. 

Christmas Break 
December 20-January 2. Students return January 3. 

Sixth Grade Christmas Centerpiece Team 
Building Challenge 
Monday, December 17, sixth grade students will work in 
teams to design and create a Christmas centerpiece to be 
featured at Treat Street. We are encouraging students to be 
creative. We would like them to bring craft-like objects or 
Christmas items (lights are acceptable) to school Friday, 
December 15 to be used in their team’s design. Items 
should be inexpensive or things found around the house. 
Thank You! 

Geography Test 
A geography test is scheduled for ​Friday, December 7​​. 
Students will receive a review handout by Friday to be 
completed as a study tool to aid their preparation for the 
test. 

Vocabulary Quiz 
The next vocabulary quiz is scheduled for ​Wednesday, 
December 5.​​ Students received the vocabulary word list 
Tuesday, November 27. 
_________________ 

 
Mrs. Bierbusse​​: (810) 538-1726 or e-mail: 

jbierbusse@chatfieldschool.org 
 

Mrs. Wolinski​​: (810) 538-1725 or e-mail: 
awolinski@chatfieldschool.org 

 

 
Check out our photos link posted on the 

sixth grade web page at 
www.chatfieldschool.org​! 
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